
 
 

 
 

15 August 2025 

To: All Media 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Deputy Information Commissioner Issued Decision 14/2025 

 

Hamilton, Bermuda. On 8 August 2025, the Deputy Information Commissioner LaKai Dill issued 

Decision 14/2025, Bermuda Police Service, which reviewed the BPS’s refusal to disclose records 

related to prior PATI requests that requested information related to the Applicant, including 

decision-making documents and records that had been disclosed to other requesters under PATI. 

The BPS’s internal review decision stated that certain records did not exist and that the disclosure 

of the responsive records contained personal information and were therefore exempt from 

disclosure.  

Under delegated authority, the Deputy Information Commissioner upheld the BPS’s decision in part, 

finding that disclosure of certain parts of the records would have identified prior PATI requesters 

and other individuals’ personal information and that their disclosure was not in the public interest. 

The Deputy Information Commissioner also reversed part of the BPS’s decision, finding: (1) that 

information relating to the Applicant alone was not exempt personal information, in the 

circumstances, and should have been disclosed to the Applicant; (2) that the disclosure of certain 

information would not have personally identified any individual; and (3) that the public interest fell 

in favour of disclosing the personal work information of the former Commissioner of Police and the 

then-Deputy Commissioner of Police. Finally, the Deputy Information Commissioner found that the 

BPS had met its obligations to search for responsive records and respond to the Applicant’s request.  

The Deputy Information Commissioner has ordered the BPS to grant the Applicant access to certain 

records in part (with exempt information redacted) on or before Friday, 19 September 2025. 

 

### 

Editor’s Notes: 

 

About the ICO: The Information Commissioner’s Office is an independent public office responsible 

for promoting the use of, and overseeing compliance with, the Public Access to Information Act 

2010. The PATI Act gives the public a right to access records held by public authorities, subject to 

listed exemptions, exceptions and administrative grounds for denial of access. Individuals who are 

dissatisfied with the response of a public authority may seek a review by the Information 
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Commissioner. The Information Commissioner’s Office investigates, and decisions and orders by the 

Information Commissioner are legally binding. The PATI Act is the ICO’s governing legislation. 

 

Further information about the ICO is available at ico.bm. 

https://www.ico.bm/decisions/

